

Minutes of the Meeting of the 20's Plenty Working Group

Thursday 14th April, 7pm

Present:

Cllr Thomas
Cllr Henderson
T Stonor

Cllr Saunders
Cllr Williams

C Oswald-Jones
Cllr Hook

In Attendance:

Louise Bareham (Town Clerk)

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr Jackson.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

It was proposed by Cllr Thomas, seconded by Cllr Henderson, and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED to accept the minutes of the previous meeting dated the 3rd of March 2022.**

3. Declarations of Interest

None.

4. Bike Hangars

The Town Clerk gave an update on the bike hangars and their proposed locations. They are expected to be installed in early May.

There was a discussion on the hire fee for the hangars.

It was proposed by Cllr Saunders, seconded by Cllr Thomas, and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED to set the initial hire fee as £50 a year, £25 for 3 months or £12 for one month.**

5. Cycle Hire

The Town Clerk gave an update on Cycle Hire.

It was proposed by Cllr Thomas, seconded by Cllr Henderson, and on being put to the meeting it was **RESOLVED to accept the rates recommended and the locations proposed which were manual bikes £3 per hour, maximum £18 per day; ebikes £7 per hour, maximum £35 per day. Locations: ebikes Macknades, manual Standard Quay and East Street.**

The cycles will be installed on the 28th of April.

6. Cycle Fest

The Town Clerk gave a brief update on the cycle fest and planned inclusions.

7. Road Safety Trust Funding

The Town Clerk is putting together a draft bid for a community corner on Reedland Crescent.

8. Active Travel Bids

Cllr Thomas noted that we are still waiting to see if the bids were successful for this funding.

9. 20's Plenty

Cllr Thomas updated the meeting on this item. It was noted that the committee will have to start thinking about funding and prioritising the different things that they are looking to do with the scheme.

10. Faversham Speedwatch

Chris Oswald-Jones updated the meeting, noting that they have not yet found the required number of volunteers. A DoodlePoll will be sent out to try and help organise times for Speedwatch.

11. Active Travel

Cllr Thomas gave an update on this item and a discussion took place on developments taking place and those that are due to take place.

12. Items for Report

Cllr Saunders noted it would be beneficial to draw together the HIP, LCWIP and any 20's Plenty plans.